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ADDRESS OF JOHN PAUL II
TO THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS
OF THE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS

Thursday, 9 October 2003

| am pleased to welcome the Board of Directors of the Knights of Columbus on the occasion of
your meeting in Rome. | thank you for the prayerful good wishes which you have offered me, on
behalf of all the Knights and their families, for the twenty-fifth anniversary of my election.

On this occasion | wish to express once more my deep gratitude for the unfailing support which
your Order has given to the Church’s mission. This support is shown in a special way in the
Vicarius Christi Fund, which is a sign of the solidarity of the Knights of Columbus with the
Successor of Peter in his concern for the universal Church, but it is also seen in the daily prayers,
sacrifices and apostolic works of so many Knights in their local Councils, their parishes and their
communities. In fidelity to the vision of Father Michael McGivney, may you continue to seek new
ways of being a leaven of the Gospel in the world and a spiritual force for the renewal of the
Church in holiness, unity and truth.

To you, and to all the Knights and their families, | cordially impart my Apostolic Blessing.
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